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7th September 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
It was wonderful seeing everybody back in school yesterday wearing their school uniforms. 
School uniforms (including PE kits) are something we are going to work hard with to 
ensure all children are wearing this consistently in school this year (as I mentioned in my 
letter to you all before the summer holidays on 14th July 2020).  
 
We understand that on some rare occasions pupils will be unable to wear the full correct 
school uniform for a valid reason. If this is the case, please let the school office know in the 
morning or speak to one of our leadership team on the playground. We are always happy 
to help and will make exceptions for this.  
 
In terms of fairness and equality though, unless there is a valid short-term reason, we 
expect all of our pupils to wear the correct uniform consistently. Please remember that 
trainers are not part of our school uniform.    
 
For details about our school uniform, please see our school uniform policy. This is 
available in the policies and documents section of our school website. To summarise: 
 
General Uniform 

EYFS, Years 1 and 2 Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 
Red polo shirt White polo shirt (in Years 3 and 4) or a 

white shirt/blouse (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) 
Book bag House coloured tie (Years 5 and 6) 

Year 5’s ties will be provided free of charge 
in September. 

Grey, navy or black trousers, skirt, tailored shorts or a pinafore dress 
Navy blue sweatshirt or cardigan 

PLAIN BLACK SHOES 
 
PE Uniform  

EYFS, Years 1 and 2 Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 
Red polo shirt or t-shirt (no football shirts) 

Plain navy or black shorts or jogging bottoms 
Trainers or plimsolls (for gymnastics apparatus lessons) 



 

 

 

 
Branded uniforms can be purchased from Kids Essentials. Non-branded uniform items can 
be bought from most clothing shops and supermarkets. At Colmers Farm Primary School 
we are happy for you to purchase either of these as we recognise that branded uniform 
items can put an additional strain on the finances of some families. Free ‘loved’ second 
hand uniforms, including shoes, can also be obtained from the Rubery Community Swop 
Shop. See www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk for further details. Please speak to Mrs Taylor 
should you require any support with this.  
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Williams 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


